12-08-06
MINUTES


For audio/visual recordings of minutes as defined by section 286.011, Florida Statutes (F.S.), the following is offered for consideration:


The retention per GS1-SL item #4 for the record copy is 2 anniversary years after adoption of the official minutes or certification of transcript.  I strongly recommend that all such recordings be destroyed per GS1-SL as soon as possible.  This will protect the integrity of the Official Minutes and prevent the agency from violating access should any of the sound recordings be damaged through time or neglect.  Please note that for all AGO’s referenced, copies may be obtained from the Attorney General’s Office, http://myfloridalegal.com/opinions.

Section 286.011, F.S., requires minutes of a meeting of a public board or commission be recorded.  Recorded does not mean tape recorded, merely recorded as written minutes.  However tape recordings may be created.  The minutes for a “workshop” meeting are not different (AGO 74-62).

The minutes taken need not be verbatim transcripts, merely summary or brief notes (AGO 82-47; and see, State v. Adams, No. 91-175-CC (Fla. Sumter Co. Ct. July 15, 1992).  However, an agency is not prohibited from using a written transcript if it chooses (Informal Opinion to Richard Fulwider, June 14, 1993).


Again, there is no requirement that tape recordings be made, however, if they are created they are public records and may only be destroyed two years after adoption of official minutes as provided by sections 119.041 and 257.23(7), F.S., and Rule Chapter 1B-24, Florida Administrative Code, and AGO 86-21.  The retention is found in general Schedule GS1-L.


May I also suggest that a review be made of AGO 74-294 and AGO 91-26.  These two opinions also deal with minutes and provide for making corrections, etc., and make it clear that the minutes are Public Records even before being officially approved.
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